


 
  

 
     
      

  
  

    
      

  
 

  
 

      
 

      
  

 

   
 

 

    
 

 

  
 

 
     

  
  

     
  

 
      

  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Green Belt Assessment 

The recent Green Belt Assessment was undertaken as part of a much wider site which included land 
on the south side of the railway line. Taken in isolation the Friends Lane/Stocks Lane site (red on the 
enclosed map) poses very little contribution to the Green Belt, it has a fixed boundary to the south 
being the railway line and to the north the current development is built up to the Warrington 
boundary at Lingley Green.  The Warrington boundary at this point adjoins St Helens and not Widnes 
which is on the other side of the railway line. As such the site in isolation forms a weak contribution 
to the Green Belt 

Summary of the site: 

• The site is capable of providing approximately 150 dwellings immediately 

• No covenants or ransom strips on the land regarding access.  Family ownership and all 
parties in agreement of development 

• Well contained by existing development and forms a cohesive relationship with 
Penketh/Great Sankey 

• Is sustainable, with services, employment and public transport all easily accessible by 
foot/cycle 

• Makes a weak contribution to the Green Belt purposes when assessed in isolation 

In order for WBC to meet its objectively assessed housing need it is evident that sites will need to be 
removed from the green belt. This site at Stocks Lane, Penketh offers an attractive site for green belt 
removal due to its natural containment.  The site is also highly sustainable and accessible and will 
allow direct access on foot or by public transport for new residents to local schools and the town 
centre. 

I hope that my comments will be taken on board during the site assessment process for the Local 
Development Plan. 

Yours faithfully 



 
 








